

**Batchelor Road Fleckney** Leicester LE8 8BE

12th July 2018

Dear Year 2 parents and carers,

We enjoyed meeting the Year 2 children on Monday morning and are very excited to welcome your child to Year 3 in the autumn. We are going to have a fun term of learning! Before the new term begins, we thought we would give you some information about Year 3 which might be helpful:

- KS2 children enter school from 8.50 a.m. via the gates to the right of the main building. They will immediately enter their classroom, where they will be supervised by their class teacher, in order to be settled ahead of registration at 9.00 a.m. If you wish to pass a message to your child's teacher before the school day, please do so via the school office or send a note with your child.
- Your child will need to bring into school **each day**:
  - o Reading book and reading record book in a book bag suitable for fitting in their class drawer (not a rucksack, please).
  - A lunch bag/box (if they are having a packed lunch)
  - A water bottle
- Your child will also need to have in school:
  - o An indoor PE kit shorts, T shirt and plimsolls (This stays in school until half term). This should be brought to school in a drawstring bag and should stay in school every day. We will send it home to be washed each half term. Indoor PE will be on Wednesdays.
  - o An outdoor PE kit tracksuit and trainers. This should also be brought into school in a drawstring bag and will be sent home weekly to be washed, depending on the activity.

If there is anything you would like to talk to us about, we will be pleased to meet with you after school. Please call the office to make an appointment.

Please note that there is not enough space in the Year 3 classrooms or cloakroom for large bags and we respectfully request that you do not send your child to school with a rucksack. Book bags can be purchased from school, or any cloth 'morsbag.com' type bag would be suitable.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Fremmer and Miss Hamilton Year 3 teachers



















Tel: 0116 2402288, fax: 0116 2402370

email: <u>fleckneyprimary@fleckney.leics.sch.uk</u> website: <u>www.fleckney.leics.sch.uk</u>

Head Teacher: Mr T Leah